# Minutes of General Membership Meeting of the Pullman Civic Organization August 21, 2019

Convened at 7:40 pm.

New resident Taryn Griffin was welcomed.

Minutes of August Executive meeting were read and July General Membership meeting read and approved.

Treasurer's report (Jim Bosman):

Opening balance as of July 1: \$43,481.36 Facade program: \$15,215.00 Closing balance as of June 30: \$42,246.72 Kirschner fund: \$4,083.20 July expenses: \$1,998. Income: \$762.36 Savings: \$3,431.49

Operating balance: \$19,219.85

## Committee reports:

• Beman: next meeting 8/28 at 614 E 113th St.

- Hospitality: committee hosted this month's refreshments.
- Audit (Jim Bosman): Committee of Jim Bosman, Larry Lagadinos, Mike Mishler and Debbie Newman found books balance January July 2019.
- Community Safety (Carol Lagadinos): CAPS has new sergeant, Bridget Robinson, the next meeting will be 9/17, and there will be a memorial remembering victims of domestic violence at the station through 9/25.
- House Tour (Cindy McMahon): Distributed posters and encouraged all to volunteer and spread the word.

#### Affiliate group reports:

- Garden Club (Susan James): Any interested in having a tree planted on parkway should contact her or Tom Shepherd.
- Choir (Mike Shymanski): begins again and will work with Equus Project and Greenstone Church for fall event.
- HPF (Mike Shymanski): reported on events.
- Labor Day (Kathy Schneider): detailed festivities, some vandalism on factory site, progress on Visitor Center, new employees Stefanee Schneider and Todd Ravesloot, and summarized recent meeting at Hotel with Gov. Pritzker, Ald. Beale, Rep. Smith and others as a quick "ask" for north wing of factory, RES building, and Hotel.
- Coop-Op (Wyatt Ollestad): recent work on 114 St. to supply water to park.

#### Old business:

- Summer outing (Tom McMahon): 27 tickets sold, all attendees to Cantigny had good time with loss of \$239.
- Pullman Picnic: PCO contributed \$410.45 for rental of bouncy house.

### New business:

- Certificates of appreciation presented to: retiring NPS Supt. Kathy Schneider and out-going CAPS Sgt. Regina Hightower.
- Discussion: how to get No Trucks signs on Langley. Wyatt will follow-up.
- Split-the-Pot: \$29 to Mike Shymanski.

Meeting adjourned 8:21 p.m.

Submitted, Lorraine Brochu, Secretary